
July 14, 2021 
 

The Codorus Township Board of Supervisors met on July 14, 2021 at 7:30 PM.  Board members 
present were:  Lamar Glatfelter, Bob Gladfelter and Charlie VanScoyoc.  Others present were:  
Attorney Andrew Herrold, April Rehbein, John Amspacher, Steve & Carolyn Bupp, Kim Roberts, 
Aaron Stoltzfus and Brandon Wright. 
 
The meeting opened with the pledge to the flag. 
 
Lamar Glatfelter announced that the Board met in executive session prior to tonight’s meeting 
from 6:45 to 7:15 to discuss potential litigation. 
 
The minutes were approved as presented. 
 
Kim Roberts read a statement with her concerns about safety and truck traffic in the area.  Kim 
feels that ordinances are not being enforced.  She has a problem with the Zoning Officer not 
answering emails or coming to the meetings.  Kim stated she was pulled over on Roser Road taking 
videos and some called the police on her. 
 
Attorney Herrold reported that Janet Dicke’s property on Valley View Road is now in compliance.  
Andrew would like to have the case dismissed and work out a settlement for the cost involved in 
this case. 
 
Bob made a motion to allow Andrew to negotiate with Janet’s Attorney to recover the cost.  Charlie 
seconded the motion.  The motion carried. Vote 3-0. 
 
Attorney Herrold stated that he spoke with Adam Smith at C.S. Davidson about the proposed 
contract.  The  CEO of C.S. Davidson would like to meet with the Supervisors sometime to discuss 
the contract. 
 
Bob Gladfelter reported that the milling has been done on Buffalo Valley Rd.  The paving should 
be done at the beginning of August. 
 
The bills were presented to the Board.  Bob made a motion to pay the bills, seconded by Charlie.  
The motion carried.  Vote 3-0. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:06 PM 
 

Respectfully submitted 
 
 
 

April K Rehbein 
Secretary 


